WADENA COUNTY, MINNESOTA
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES - VARIANCE
TUESDAY AUGUST 28, 2018
5:00 p.m.

Verndale Fire Hall
102 Butler St. SE

MEMBERS PRESENT:  James Ackerson, Ardith Car, Tara Erckenbrack, Raye Ludovissie, Jim Runyan

MEMBERS ABSENT:   None

STAFF PRESENT: Barbara Holmes, City Clerk/Treasurer; Matt Uselman, Public Works Manager; Cory Carr, Police Chief; Melissa Current, Deputy Clerk

VISITORS PRESENT: Trinity Gruenberg, Verndale Sun; Robin Fish, Jared Coffey, Susan Tepley, Curtis Miller, David Gronlund, Mary Gronlund, Chuck Goddard, Tim Desrocher, Travis Grangruth, Jamie Line, John Rousslang 

The purpose of this public hearing is to grant property owners an opportunity to voice their concerns for the Council to grant or deny an application for a variance.

Mayor Ludovissie opened the public hearing at 5:00 pm.

Ludovissie stated the reasons why a public hearing for a variance was required.  Ludovissie drew a map of the surrounding properties so that the Council would have a better idea of where the property is located.  Ludovissie asked Miller if he owns three lots.  Miller stated yes.  Ludovissie asked Miller where on the property the shed would be located.  Miller pointed to the map and stated in that corner.  Miller stated that it would be an 8 foot x 16 foot shed.  Erckenbrack asked if the shed would be within the setbacks needed.  Uselman stated yes, it would be.  Miller stated that the shed would be a stick built shed.  Ludovissie asked Miller if he plans to build a house in the future.  Miller stated yes, he does in about three years.  Ludovissie asked for public input.  No neighbors had objections.  Holmes stated that the Council has a sheet in their packets to help them determine whether to grant the variance.  Miller stated that he currently has to haul his push mower and other equipment to Verndale in order to maintain his property.  The Council agreed that having to haul lawn equipment would cause an undue hardship.

A motion was made by Runyan to grant Curtis Miller a variance to build an 8-foot x 16-foot shed on the Smith’s Addition Lots 22, 23,24, Block 3 in Verndale, MN, seconded by Ackerson.  AIF/MC          

The Public Hearing was closed by Mayor Ludovissie at 5:07pm.
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Melissa Current, Deputy Clerk			Raye Ludovissie, Mayor

